COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION
3 September 2015
Algonquin Room - University Union - 3:30 p.m.
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT: M. Doh, D. Gravitt, A. Hardeman, G. Jelatis, J. Lin, P. McGinty, K. Myers, L. Wolff
Ex-officio: N. Parsons, D. Williams

MEMBERS ABSENT: R. Buchanan, J. Gates

GUESTS: Ray Diez, Hoyet Hemphill, Linda Prosise, Roger Runquist, Charles Wright

I. Consideration of Minutes

A. 30 April 2015

MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED

II. Announcements

A. Introduction of New Members

CCPI members were introduced, including new members Denise Gravitt, Minsun Doh, Jessica Lin, and Patrick McGinty. Anna Valeva is on leave for the current academic year; Faculty Senate at its meeting on Tuesday elected Janice Gates to replace her this year. Lora Wolff will Chair CCPI this year.

B. New General Honors Course

1. GH 302, Environment and Policies in Developing Countries, 3 s.h.

Honors courses are presented to CCPI as informational items. They have already been approved by the Honors Council.

III. Old Business – None 

IV. New Business

A. Curricular Requests from the Department of Engineering Technology

1. Requests for New Courses

a. GCOM 122, Introduction to Emerging Design Technologies, 3 s.h.

Engineering Technology professor Roger Runquist explained that both courses are designed to allow for collaboration between the four areas participating in the interdisciplinary minor (Engineering Technology, Instructional Design and Technology, Art, and Broadcasting). Dr. Gravitt asked if the course will always be taught by Engineering Technology faculty. Dr. Runquist replied that the goal is to rotate the faculty who will teach it from among the four departments. 

Motion: To approve GCOM 122 (Gravitt/Myers)

Change: Change date of first offering to Fall 2016.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 8 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

b. GCOM 422, Applied Emerging Design Technologies, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve GCOM 422 (Gravitt/Hardemann)

Changes:
· Change date of first offering to Spring 2017.
· Change GCOM 211 in prerequisites to GCOM 112.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 8 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

2. Requests for Cross-Listings

a. GCOM 122, Introduction to Emerging Design Technologies, 3 s.h.
b. GCOM 422, Applied Emerging Design Technologies, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve both requests for cross-listings (Gravitt/McGinty)

Changes:
· List the departments to be cross-listed in the headings of both forms (GCOM/ARTS/BC/IDT)
· Change effective date of both to fall 2016.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 8 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

3. Request for New Interdisciplinary Minor

a. Emerging Design Technologies

Motion: To approve new minor (Gravitt/Myers)

In response to a question regarding a possible hidden prerequisite for IDT 433, which is included in Core Courses, Dr. Hemphill pointed out that his letter of support states that, “Given the other courses required for this minor, and as instructor of IDT 433, I am comfortable waiving the IDT 205 prerequisite for IDT 433.” Associate Provost Parsons asked if Dr. Hemphill will expect students to have taken any other IDT course prior to taking 433; Dr. Hemphill responded that he does not have this expectation. He added that students taking 433 only need to have experience working with software, which they should have coming out of GCOM. Dr. Lin asked if advisors will know that Dr. Hemphill is willing to waive the prerequisite; Dr. Hemphill responded that they will have this information. Ms. Prosise suggested Dr. Hemphill consider adding “or permission of instructor” as a minor change to the prerequisites for IDT 433; this can be handled through the Provost’s office and will not need to be approved by CCPI. Dr. Hemphill agreed to make this minor change.

Change: Change GCOM 211 in Core Courses to GCOM 112.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 8 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB
VI.	Provost’s Report

Associate Provost Parsons told CCPI members that it is important for all curriculum committees to explore how to streamline curriculum and make sure that it is transfer-friendly. She noted that several programs with low numbers of students are under review. Associate Provost Parsons stated that every undergraduate program should be graduating six students a year on a five-year cycle; graduate programs should graduate five students per year, and Ph.D. programs should graduate one student per year. She explained that the program review process began in July, and departments will submit their self-studies to their Dean for review by October 1, and to the Associate Provost by October 15. Associate Provost Parsons explained that the Illinois Board of Higher Education (IBHE) requires an eight-year review, but programs can be reviewed more frequently, and this is occurring at institutions statewide as there is a push for accountability for the curriculum on state campuses. She stated that when programs come to CCPI with many new courses but are not deleting any existing courses, the Council should ask how the department plans to do this within their available resources. Associate Provost Parsons added that the cross-listings which CCPI approved today are a great example of innovative ways to deliver programs, and the University is looking for other methods of delivery, such as online offerings, because of the statewide budget crisis. 

Associate Provost Parsons stated that Southern Illinois University has gotten all of its degrees to 120 hours, including Musical Theatre. She encouraged CCPI to look at curriculum to see if it is contemporary and achievable. She believes it is a good time for departments to really be looking at their curriculum to see what programs are working and which ones are not because curriculum should be very fluid.
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The tenth day of classes is tomorrow, although Associate Provost Parsons told CCPI that official enrollment counts will probably not be available until the following week. She stated that preliminary figures show enrollment down in undergraduate, transfers, and international students, but graduate student enrollment is up. Dr. Jelatis pointed out that only numbers of graduates, rather than enrollment numbers, are used to determine low-performing programs. Associate Provost Parsons confirmed that IBHE counts “degrees conferred,” which sometimes hurts WIU because the University has many students who double major; these students only get one degree although they have majored in more than one program.

Motion: To adjourn (Hardemann)

The Council adjourned at 4:06 p.m.
				
Kat Myers, CCPI Secretary
						
					Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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